TOWN OF SEABROOK BOARD OF SELECTMEN

AGENDA

February 23, 2005

Open Meeting 7:00 PM

HEARINGS

9:00 AM – Public Hearing on draft Town Mitigation Plan (FEMA)

APPOINTMENTS

9:00 AM – Meeting with Fire Chief

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. Question of approving minutes
- 2. Question of authorizing the Town Manager to sign the Long Term Beach Management Plan and Wetland Permit for filing with the State
- 3. Question of adopting the revised draft of the Municipal Sewer Ordinance
- 4. Question of approving 3 resident forms for the Rockingham County Nursing Home
- 5. Question of approving applications for water and sewer services at 48 Belgium Drive and 741 Lafayette Road
- 6. Question of a non-public session, RSA 91-A 3, II, (a), (c) and (d).

PENDING ITEMS

- 1. Question of resolving a Land Claim by Errol Nedeau laid on the table 1-03
- 2. Question of attorney's bills for the recall petition
- 3. Question of reviewing private driveway plow list
- 4. Question of parking restrictions on Railroad Avenue-truck parking for Hannah Foods
- 5. Question of approving the Yankee Fisherman's Cooperative Lease
- 6. Question of approving the donation of conservation land Tax Map 9, Lot 11

TOWN OF SEABROOK BOARD OF SELECTMEN

AGENDA

April 27, 2005

Open Meeting at 10:00 AM

HEARINGS

APPOINTMENTS

10:00 AM – Meeting with David West – Final approval of Hazard Mitigation Plan FEMA 10:00 AM – Monthly meeting with the Police Chief

NEW BUSINESS

- 1. Question of approving minutes of April 20, 2005
- 2. Question of approving a Water/Sewer abatement, Charles & Jean Eaton No 2004 water use
- 3. Question of approving 8 Welfare Liens
- 4. Question of approving a Deed Waiver for outstanding taxes to be deeded October 31, 2005
- 5. Question of receiving Tax Deeds
- 6. Question of reading previously issued licenses, permits and utility connections
- 7. Question of approving a cemetery deed
- 8. Question of approving wages increases fore pat-time, non-union and elected officials
- 9. Question of approving a late filed disability exemption
- 10. Question of approving the Assessors actions on 4 applications for abatements
- Question of authorizing Counsel to prepare a parental release to allow school children to appear of Channel 22
- Question of allowing Irving Mainway to fill a dunk for a Special Olympics benefit in cooperation with the Seabrook Police Department
- 13. Question of a discussing an order from the State of New Hampshire DES on Water
- 14. Question of a non-public session, RSA 91-A 3, II, (a), (c) and (d).

PENDING ITEMS

- 1. Question of reviewing private driveway plow list
- 2. Question of water meter installation procedures and rules
- 3. Question of charter review
- 4. Question of a Special Town Meeting
- 5. Question of the completion of the sewer project
- 6. Question of Town Attorney
- 7. Minutes Non-public minutes of 3-29-05 and 3-30-05

U.S. Department of Homeland Security Region I 99 High St, 6th Floor Boston, MA 02110-2320



April 1, 2005

Karen Knight, Chair Seabrook Board of Selectmen PO Box 456 Seabrook NH 03874

Dear Ms. Knight:

Thank you for the opportunity to review the Town of Seabrook's multi-hazard mitigation plan. The Department of Homeland Security (DHS), Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Region I has evaluated the plan for compliance with the interim final rule published in the Federal Register on February 26, 2002 (44 CFR Parts 201 and 206). We have determined that the plan satisfactorily meets all of the mandatory requirements set forth by these regulations except §201.6(c)(5), adoption by the local governing body.

As you are aware, Federal regulations require that a plan must include documentation of its formal adoption by the local governing body (i.e., Board of Selectmen). Accordingly, this letter reflects a conditional approval of the plan until we receive a copy of its signed and stamped adoption resolution, and with all of the blanks filled in (See *Documentation of the Planning Process* on the attached Plan Review Crosswalk). Once this adoption resolution has been received and deemed appropriate, FEMA Region I will send a formal letter of approval to you confirming Seabrook's eligibility to apply for mitigation project funding through FEMA's Pre-Disaster Mitigation Competitive (PDM-C) program, Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP), and Flood Mitigation Assistance (FMA) program. Along with a copy of the plan's adoption resolution, please also be sure to submit an electronic version of the plan to us at your earliest convenience. FEMA must upload complete, electronic versions of all plans into a national database used by the agency for future reference and recordkeeping. Acceptable electronic formats include a .doc or .pdf file and may be submitted to us on a CD.

Thank you for your continued dedication to public service demonstrated by preparing and adopting a strategy for reducing future disaster losses. Congratulations once again for achieving this milestone and ensuring a safer future for the residents of Seabrook. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Steve Colman at (617) 832-4731 or Ivy Francis at (617) 832-4780.

Sincerely,

Kevin M. Merli, Director

Federal Insurance and Mitigation Division

Cc: Michael Poirier, State Hazard Mitigation Officer, NH Bureau of Emergency Management David West, Regional Planner, Rockingham Planning Commission